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INFORMATION FOR THE CAAP ON BUDGET IMPLEMENTATION FOR 2011
(Presented by the Secretariat for Administration and Finance)
Pay reduction for Senior Executives:  


Consistent with the Secretary General’s commitment to the member states, the GS/OAS has implemented, on a temporary basis for 2011, a reduction of 4.5% in compensation for Senior Executives (D1 and above).  This austerity measure is being implemented as a deduction from compensation without modifying the grade levels or retirement contributions of the affected Senior Executives.  This measure will result in budgeted savings of $187,000 for the Regular Fund.

Adjustment to General Service Salary Scale:  

Consistent with its legal obligations, the GS/OAS will implement adjustments to the General Service Salary Scale in Washington, DC, averaging a 7.3% increase, following a major wage survey conducted in 2010 by the United Nations’ International Civil Service Commission (ICSC) as mandated by the General Standards to Govern the Operations of the General Secretariat.  The adjustment is retroactive to September, 2010 and will result in additional costs to the Regular Fund of $200,000 for 2010 and $550,000 of unbudgeted costs for 2011.

The GS/OAS will also implement adjustments in General Service compensation at other duty stations, as mandated by the UN/ICSC.  To date, UN/ICSC has published increases for Uruguay (16%, effective, October 2010) and for Jamaica (5.4%, effective August 2010).   

As detailed in the separate paper provided to CAAP members on the results of the OAS decision in 1995 to follow a policy of parity with the United Nations compensation system, experience has shown that over the 15-year period compensation increases have been substantially less in the UN scale than in the U.S. Government federal service pay scale during the same period.

Lateral Changes in 2011 Approved Budget Allocation for Two Organizational Units:
The Secretary General has decided not to implement the planned transfer of the Department of Legal Affairs from the Office of the Secretary General (Chapter 1) to the Secretariat for Legal Affairs (Chapter 4).    He has also decided not to implement the transfer of the Office of Protocol from the Office of the Secretary General to the Secretariat for External Relations (Chapter 8).  Both of these organizational units will remain under the Office of the Secretary General (Chapter 1). These decisions will have no net impact on the overall approved budget of the Regular Fund.
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